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                         Dear Parents and Carers 
 

     Remembrance Sunday is a national opportunity to remember the service and sacrifice of all those 
 who have defended our freedoms and protected our way of life. We remember the Armed Forces, 

and their families, from Britain and the Commonwealth, the vital role played by the emergency 

services and those who have lost their lives as a result of conflict or terrorism. The National Service of 

Remembrance, held at The Cenotaph in Whitehall on Remembrance Sunday, provides the nation with 

a physical reminder of all those who have served and sacrificed, with British and Commonwealth 

soldiers, sailors, airmen and women represented, together with members of the emergency services 

and civilians, ensuring that no-one is forgotten. As a school we have recognised this event through 

assemblies this week, whilst also being mindful of our families who are currently being affected by 

conflict around the world.  
 

As part of NATIONAL ANTI-BULLYING WEEK NEXT WEEK, we will be having an ODD 

SOCKS DAY on MONDAY. It’s as simple as it seems, no money needed, just wear odd socks to 

celebrate what makes us unique! Monday also sees our annual PANTOMIME day for the children 

when they will be watching a performance of ROBIN HOOD. As ever, if the children wish to dress 

up/wear something green they can, but it’s also fine to wear their school uniform. For all those 

children who find dressing up days difficult, or just don’t want to, I will be supporting their choice by 

not dressing up either. Please do not buy costumes specially – they are not needed. 
 

Today has been a quieter day than usual following the PALS DISCO last night. We have some tired 

children (and staff) in school! As ever, a huge thank you to both PALS and the school staff who 

organised and attended the discos, we could not run these and make the much needed money without 

you all. It’s also so lovely seeing all the children in a different context enjoying themselves. There's lots 

more to come from PALS with MOVIES AND MUNCHIES and the CHRISTMAS FAYRE all 

on the horizon. PALS are always looking for help (no mater how small) so please let them know  if 

you can get involved! 
 

Don’t forget that we will also be supporting the  BBC CHILDREN IN NEED APPEAL again this 
year. In exchange for the children wearing their own clothes we would be grateful for donations of £1-

£2. We have set up an online donation page through ParentPay to avoid parents having to search for 

change on the day, simply visit https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?

shopid=11562 to give what you can. The added benefit of making your donation online is that you can 

add Gift Aid, making your money go even further! 
 

CAN YOU HELP? As part of our outdoor learning  and play project this year we need your help. 

Do you have any old BROKEN CLAY POTS, BROKEN BRICKS or BAGS OF HARDCORE? 

We need these to help our new regulation planters around the school drain properly. If you do, please 

bring them in ASAP.  We are also on the look out to borrow a WOODCHIPPER so we don’t have 

to hire one. This chops all the branches that have come down from our new KS1 woodland play area 

and will be chipped to become the flooring. Again, if you can help or know someone that can, please 

let the school office know. 
 

WORLD SCIENCE DAY is being celebrated at LMS on Friday 24th November 2023. The theme 

for this year is 'Global Science for Global Well-being'. The main purpose is to understand the role of 

science and technology in society and how it can be used to benefit communities in all parts of the 

world.  
 

Have you seen our advert for MIDDAY SUPERVISORS? We are on the look out for some extra 

supervisors to support our children at lunchtimes. If you are interested, please contact the school 

office for an application pack and please feel free to pass the information on to anyone that may be 

interested. 
 

Finally this week, following applications, I have held interviews for our JUNIOR LEADERSHIP 

TEAM. Our new HEAD STUDENTS (formally Head Boy and Head Girl) and their DEPUTIES 

have been voted on by our school staff. Look out for the formal announcement next week. 
 

I hope that the horrid black (and yes, grey) ‘slug’ on my top lip has not frightened any children this     

week, but I can confirm I am supporting MOVEMBER this year, all to raise awareness and funds for 

   men's health - specifically prostate cancer, testicular cancer, mental health and suicide prevention.  
 

             Mr Gray 

 

 

 Our weekly attendance 

trophy winners were… 

 

EYFS/KS1  

Minnows 
who achieved 

100% 
 

KS2 

Foxgloves 
who achieved 

98% 

  

 

 

Don’t forget 

we are on the 

lookout for 

loose parts for 

our new area. 

Please see the 

list further on 

in this 

newsletter. 
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Long Meadow Legends 

Tadpoles - Daisy for always trying your hardest in RWI & all other 

lessons 

Minnows -  Bobby for being a superstar mathematician 

Pondskaters - Robyn for fantastic science learning 

Sticklebacks - Bertie for fantastic answers during our history trip 

Newts - Najib for having lots of enthusiasm in science 

Frogs - Siddharth for fantastic focus in all lessons 

Bracken - Jessica for consistently improving her choices this week 

Hogweed - Emily for becoming more independent with her learning 

Foxgloves - Lacey for showing resilience learning times tables 

Hawthorn - Max for his wonderful persuasive advert 

Ferns - Emaan for always putting great effort into her home learning 

Thistles - Poppy for pitching her ‘zoo project’ with so much flair & 

confidence! 

Brambles - Ibrahim for being such a considerate and helpful student 

Teasels - Cerys for showing great perseverance in maths 
 

Sports Person of the Week 

 Alex S (Thistles) for having super focus in this week’s lesson to work 

on his block tackle in hockey and perform in small sided games 

#PROUD 



 

Aadvik P, Ivy A, Daksh H, Dheer J, 

Wayne T, Maaria C, Jacob C, Leon B and 

Todd T for their 50 day English streak; 

Krystine A, Dheer J, Wayne T, Krystal A, 

Maaria C, Oliver B and Todd T for their 

50 day maths streak and Isla-Rose H for 

her 365 English streak 

 

Well done 



 

LMS Safeguarding  

Did you know that our highest safeguarding incident theme  

at LMS is physical chastisement at home - so what is the law 

on parents smacking children? 

It is unlawful for a parent or carer to smack their child, except where 
this amounts to ‘reasonable punishment’. This defence is laid down in 
section 58 Children Act 2004, but it is not defined in this legislation. 
Whether a ‘smack’ amounts to reasonable punishment will depend on 
the circumstances of each case, taking into consideration factors like 
the age of the child and the nature of the smack. There are strict 
guidelines covering the use of reasonable punishment and it will not 
be possible to rely on the defence if you use severe physical 
punishment on your child which amounts to wounding, actual bodily 
harm, grievous bodily harm or child cruelty. Smacking was banned in 
Scotland in 2020 and was followed in Wales in 2022, prompting 
renewed calls for the UK government to outlaw the practice in 
England and Northern Ireland. Parents think it might be tempting to 
think a smack sorts out incidents like disobedience and biting. 
However, it does nothing to teach your child how you want him or her 
to behave. Instead it: gives a bad example of how to handle strong 
emotions, may lead children to hit or bully others, may encourage 
children to lie or hide feelings to avoid smacking, can make defiant 
behaviour worse, so discipline gets even harder and leads to a 
resentful and angry child, and damages family relationships if it 
continues for a long time. 

LMS Well-being 

#TechtimeoutTuesdays 

How often do you take a step back from screens and engage in offline 

activities? As a school, we are asking our staff to take part in 

#TechtimeoutTuesdays. This collective effort is a powerful reminder to strike 

a balance between technology use and real-life experience. Engaging in offline 

activities together fosters a sense of camaraderie which supports our team 

cohesion and collaboration. Finding balance helps with reducing stress and 

enhancing overall focus whilst raising awareness about digital wellbeing and 

its impact on mental health. 

Could you do this every Tuesday? 







Is my child too ill for school? 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off school until the 

fever goes. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. This is usually about 5 days after the spots 

first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a cold sore. Encourage them not to touch the blister or kiss anyone while 

they have the cold sore, or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. Do get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage 

your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 What to do if your child has tested positive 

Your child is no longer required to do a COVID-19 rapid lateral flow test if they have symptoms. But if your child has tested positive 

for COVID-19, they should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 3 days after the day they took the test. 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're feeling better or their 

high temperature goes away. 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough to go to school, there's no need to keep them off. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice. You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. Keep them off school until all the sores have 

crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic treatment. 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. It's fine for your child 

to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP otherwise they'll be infectious for 2 to 3 weeks. Your 

child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash appears, they're no 

longer infectious. But let the school know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they should stay at home 

until it goes away. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a 

treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea for at least 24 

hours. 




















